
STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
 
 
HEARING TYPE: __X__ INFORMATION / NO ACTION 
 
DATE: NOVEMBER 2, 2007 
 
SUBJECT: SBE Community Outreach Fall 2007 and  
 Board Liaisons to Organizations 
 
SERVICE UNIT: Edie Harding, Executive Director 
 State Board of Education 
 
PRESENTER: Edie Harding, Executive Director 
 State Board of Education 
 
 Sara Jones, Manager 
 APCO Worldwide 
 
 Brad Burnham, Policy and Legislative Specialist 
 State Board of Education 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 

This fall, as part of its efforts to improve requirements for high school graduation to better 
prepare students for life after high school, the Washington State Board of Education will hold 
community meetings across the state to hear the public’s opinion on the topic.   

In the near-term, input from the meetings will help the Board to define the purpose of the high 
school diploma and identify the content for a required third year of math. This work will be 
presented to the State Legislature in December 2007. The feedback from the public will be 
used by the Board to draft recommendations for new high school graduation requirements, as 
well as system performance accountability, which it will discuss with the public during its spring 
2008 outreach. 

 
We have included the schedule and Board participation for each meeting as well as the format. 
We will share the framing issues that APCO and SBE staff are working on at the November 
Board meeting. 

 



Board Liaisons to Organizations 
 

It has been over a year since Board members selected their liaison assignments to groups 
such as the WSSDA regions and the Work Force Education and Training Board. We have 
enclosed the list from last year with updated meetings. We would like to know how those 
liaison assignments are working for you and if there are ways you want to share key 
information from those meetings with your fellow Board members and discuss any other issues 
you may have. 



 
 

Washington State Board of Education to Hold Community Meetings on Improving 
Graduation Requirements to Better Prepare Students for Life after High School  

 
October 2007--This fall, as part of its efforts to improve 
requirements for high school graduation to better 
prepare students for life after high school, the 
Washington State Board of Education will hold 
community meetings across the state to hear the 
public’s opinion on the topic.  
 
During the meetings the Board will discuss how the 
economy of our state and prospects for high school 
graduates have changed since the state last reviewed 
high school graduation credit requirements 22 years 
ago; offer a conceptual framework for improving state 
graduation requirements; and listen to public input. 
 
The Board wants to hear from citizens on questions such as: 
 

 What academic skills should students have when they graduate from high 
school? 

 What life skills should students possess when they graduate? 

 What kinds of post-high school opportunities should a K-12 education prepare 
students for? 

 Should there be one type of diploma for all students, or multiple diploma options? 

 Should high school graduation requirements necessarily align with 
vocational/technical, 2-year community colleges or 4-year college entry 
requirements? 

 What should the content be for a required third credit of math?  
 
In the near-term, input from the meetings will help the Board to define the purpose of the 
high school diploma and identify the content for a required third credit of math. This work 
will be presented to the State Legislature in December 2007.   
 
The feedback also will be used by the Board to draft recommendations for new high 
school graduation requirements, which it will release to the public in spring 2008.  During 
a second round of community meetings in spring 2008, members of the public will have 
the opportunity to provide feedback on the draft recommendations before they are 
finalized. 
 
For more information, please visit www.sbe.wa.gov or call 360-725-6025. 
 

# # # 
 

Community meetings will be held 
in the evening in the following 
locations: 

 Bremerton, October 30 

 Bethel/Tacoma, November 5 

 Everett, November 14 

 Yakima, November 27 

 Vancouver, November 29 

 Spokane, December 3 

 Seattle, December 4 
 

 



 

Mary Jean Ryan, Chair  Warren T. Smith Sr., Vice Chair  Dr. Terry Bergeson, Superintendent of Public Instruction  
Dr. Bernal Baca  Amy Bragdon  Dr. Steve Dal Porto  Steve Floyd  Dr. Sheila Fox  Phyllis Bunker Frank  Zachary Kinman  

Linda W. Lamb  Eric Liu  Dr. Kristina Mayer  John C. "Jack" Schuster  Lorilyn Roller  Jeff Vincent  Edie Harding, Executive Director  
 (360) 725-6025  TTY (360) 664-3631  FAX (360) 586-2357  Email: sbe@k12.wa.us  www:sbe.wa.gov 
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Washington State Board of Education 

Outreach Meetings Fall 2007 
 

 

 

  
AGENDA 

 
6:00 p.m. Welcome 

 Pledge of Allegiance   
 Welcome to Dignitaries 
 Introductions of Board Members and Staff 

  
6:05 p.m. Overview of Meeting 

 Agenda Overview by SBE Staff 
 

6:10 p.m. Meaningful High School Diploma Framework Presentation 

 SBE staff will present on the Board’s efforts to improve high school 
graduation requirements and thinking behind the need to change the 
requirements 

 Clarifying questions about presentation from audience 
 
6:30 p.m. Break-out Groups for Audience Discussion 

 Break-out group suggested questions (these are still in the process of 
revision at time we are going to press) 

o What changes would you recommend to the current high school 
graduation requirements? (We would have a handout listing them) 

o What are the strengths and weaknesses of requiring all high school 
students to meet the same standards (with consideration to special 
education students)? 

o What are the benefits to making high school graduation 
requirements match what students need for entering and taking 
non-remedial classes at vocational/technical, two-year and four-
year colleges? 

o What academic and life skills are essential for high school 
graduates? 



 

 

 
7:30 p.m. Report Backs from Break-out Groups and Individuals 

 Each group will report back on the two key themes the group felt the 
Board should know, about better preparing students for life after high 
school 

 SBE staff will note main points on flip charts 

 APCO will create large sheets for each skill plus a blank sheet for people 
to put dots on. SBE staff will provide list of skills. Each individual will put 
five dots down on large sheets around the room that list academic and life 
skills that are essential  

 Each individual will have the opportunity to provide the SBE well written 
comments plus ability to provide in-depth feedback on math 

   
7:50 p.m. Questions from the Audience 

 Questions from the audience  
  
8:00 p.m. Thank You and Final Remarks 

 Member of the State Board would thank the group and once again remind 
them how the information will be used to inform the Board’s decision 

 SBE will remain for a brief time to take more questions but excuse those 
who will want to leave on-time  

 



 

 

To Be Determined 



 

To Be Determined 
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